
We would like to say a warm welcome to some new staff who have joined us in January. Ms Laura
Downes has joined our inclusion support team, Mr Craig Bolt is our new assistant site manager and

we have a new teaching assistant, Mr Hart, who will be supporting across the school.
We would also like to welcome back Miss Killeen from her maternity leave who will be teaching 2

days a week in Tigers class. On a Monday Miss Goodfellow will be returning to work with our TAs and
support the leadership team in her role as Assistant Headteacher. 

Dear Parents and Carers,
We have had a great start to the Spring term and the 
children's attitudes to learning have been exemplary. 

Luckily, we have had very little disruption to our
 staffing and the children's attendance has been

excellent. 
As I am sure you are aware the government have
changed the guidance once again in that you no

longer need to get a PCR test if you test positive via 
a lateral flow.  This will help the children to be able to
return to school more quickly and create less delays. 



I hope that you were all able to enjoy a positive start to

the week and that you enjoy your weekend.
Mrs J Dedicoat
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A note about clubs...

Due to the current situation, our school's Covid 
risk assessment and staffing we have decided to postpone

clubs until after half term.
However, we will be offering a wider range of clubs for the

children, both at lunchtime and after school
from February 21st. 

In years 3,4 and 5 we have been struggling
with the amount of mud that is being

bought in from the school field after break
and lunch time on the children's shoes.

We would like to ask parents if they could
provide their children in with an old pair of

trainers or boots that could be kept in
school. That way, the children can keep

their school shoes clean and change into
their outdoor shoes when playing on the

field. These need to be named and be
accompanied by a suitable plastic bag to

contain the mud!
Many thanks.

Year 5 swimming
Panthers 11th Jan-15th February

Tigers 1st March- 29 March



Friday 18th February
School closed for additional Bank Holiday

(Queens Platinum  Jubilee) 



Half Term 
Monday 21st of February

Children return to school Monday 28th of
February

Please remember that you must report all
Covid cases to the office (during school hours)

or via Dojo to myself out of hours.


